
NEWSLETTER     No.781 
w/c Mon 13th February 2023 

Half Term 

“Sport has the power to change the world...it has the power to inspire.  It has the power to 

unite people in a way that little else does.  It speaks to youth in a language they understand. 

Sport can create hope where once the was only despair.  It is more powerful than                 

government in breaking down racial barriers.”  - Nelson Mandela          

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Thank You  

Well, we’ve reached half-term, with a real optimistic promise of Spring in the air. Thank you very 
much for your continued support (and sometimes patience) as we navigate these strange times. 
It’s been a busy and successful few weeks – yes, I will mention the Ofsted Report being published, 
but I was also thinking of things like Little Shop of Horrors, the Ten Tors/DofE weekends, Options 
process, sporting successes, thousands of lessons, and even more individual interactions. In some 
ways things are much better – just two years ago you might recall we had a covid outbreak and I 
closed the College. But there are still things to navigate: further strikes (although interestingly 
teacher unions in Wales have settled), and my hobby-horse of inadequate funding for schools in 
general. Of course, we will continue to prioritise the essential demands of teaching, learning and 
preparing students for exams which becomes even more of a focus after half-term. In the       
meantime, best wishes for next week’s break.  

 

“12:1” Structured Revision Programme  

Thank you to parents/carers representing 105 Year 11 students who came to last night’s very 
successful evening. It was a great success, and parental feedback was very positive: the idea of an 
understandable structured revision programme for each subject for the 12 weeks leading to ex-
ams means that there is knowledge behind the nagging/cajoling/encouraging/bribing on a Tues-
day evening (other evenings are available). I must thank my colleagues, because a lot of work has 
gone into this: Miss Brotherton, who developed the idea and had led on it; Heads of Department 
for assembling the subject programmes with their teams, and in advance to all my colleagues who 
will be running the programme. As was explained, it will run slightly differently from subject to 
subject. The programme can be found on Teams: there is a dedicated 12:1 Revision channel. For 
subject specific queries, please e-mail your child’s tutor.  

 

Follow us on Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


 
 

 
 

  

Regents Camp Tutor Sessions (Year 11)  

In similar vein, Year 11 parents and carers should have received a separate letter today concerning 
the above “camp” of revision tutorial sessions totalling 15 hours during the Easter holiday in English, 
Science and Computer Science. It’s not literally a camp, by the way; students will return home at the 
end of the day. Sorry…   

 

Year 9 Options  

The process rolled on this week with the Options Fair. It went really well. Students in Years 10 and 
11 sat at tables with examples of work, resources and occasionally a leaflet, and Year 9 students 
could mill around and ask them questions. One or two Year 9s were a bit apprehensive about          
approaching the older ones (who without exception were lovely young people), but staff helped out 
and it was a great opportunity for Year 9 to hear some views from the actual “customers”. I really  
enjoyed it, although I made my choices when Latin and Woodwork were options. Many thanks to Mrs 
Bennett and Mrs Trump for organising the Fair.  

 

And just a nudge that the option forms’ deadline is Friday 24th February.  

 

CleverChefs Menus  

Something that has slipped during the changeover of caterers last summer…The Newsletter always 
used to contain the menus for the week or term ahead. I am pleased to say that normal service has 
now been resumed (see later on). Students and parents can work out their preferences, and plan 
ahead a bit….  

 

Traffic News  

We’re meeting Stagecoach again after half-term to review the past few weeks. Overall, things have 
been better, but there have still been problems. The County Council seem to be digging up every 
third road in our area, so roadworks remain a difficulty, and make bus arrival times somewhat      
random.  

And sorry to raise it again when most parents don’t drive their children in, but inconsiderate parking 
and driving is still an issue. In recent weeks Royal Mail delivery vans have nearly been hit on more 
than one occasion by cars driving out of the staff car park too fast (the timings mean these would not 
have been members of staff). I realise people have stressful lives, deadlines to meet, places to be, but 
in and around a school please be considerate and careful.  

 

Turkey and Syria Earthquake 

The images and reports on the media show that after the devastating earthquakes, there is now a  
serious risk of a humanitarian crisis. 

 

In the great scheme of things it’s not perhaps a lot, but thank you to students for their generosity in 
donating £450 to UNICEF’s appeal as a result of today’s non-uniform day. 

 

Follow us on Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


 
 

 
 

  

Looking Ahead   

There’s plenty coming up. Year 10 and 11 students may not thank me for mentioning it, but both 
year groups have exams pretty soon after half-term, so next week would be a good time to get        
organised and do some revision. There are also one or two “real” exams in a very small number of 
subjects. There is also the Rosslyn Park Sevens and more Ten Tors training/DofE. A Book Fair, a 
Deep Learning Day, and a Year 8 Parents’ Evening !   

 

 

We return on Monday 20th February, in the meantime have a lovely half term break. 

 

 

Best wishes,  

 

Kevin Bawn 

Edulink and contacting the College 

 Please do not address emails, or replies to Edulink messages, to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 
unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone.  Parents/carers need to reply to Edulink messages 
via the app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the staff member who sent the 
message to you.  Or, please contact the relevant school ATHOS or the teacher. 

There is also a contact form and details here: http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/


STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RDF Zak Howland  

7RTM Charlie Powlesland  

8RBAT  Oliver Barwick  

8RHSP   Brooke O'Callaghan  

9RSGA No permission to print  

9RZB Bronnie Cassap  

10RAO  Lois Harker  

10RMAH  Tom Power  

11RER  Cody Gray  

11RGG  Edie Pepper  

GREEN SCHOOL 

7GLT No permission to publish name  

8GCMC No permission to publish name  

8GIM Maggie May 

9GABr Jess Massey 

9GDH - 

10GAW Eliz Sherifova 

10GGT Harry Smith 

11GHE Oriane Connelly 

11GSW Steven Maby 

YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YBH  Seb Rothwell  

7YGG  No permission to publish name 

8YMBR   Fola Fakiyesi 

8YTZI   - 

9YPNE Owen O’Mahoney 

9YSS - 

10YDST Olivia Woollam 

10YSP - 

11YMPR - 

11YNS  - 



 

CALENDAR DATES 
 

DATE EVENT 

13th to 17th February 2023 HALF TERM 

24th February Deadline for Y9 Options choices 

27th February— 7th March Y10 Mock Exams 

2nd March NEU Strike Day (2) 

8th March—13th March Y11 Mock Exams 

15th & 16th March NEU Strike Days (3&4) 

3rd April to 17th April EASTER HOLIDAY 

Monday 1st May Bank Holiday 

Monday 8th May Additional Bank Holiday—King Charles Coronation 

20th to 27th June Y12 Mock Exams 

15th May to 28th June GCSE & A LEVEL EXAMS 

31st May to 3rd June HALF TERM 

 

3rd & 4th July Post 16 Taster Days for Y10 

21st July 2023 LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM ( Note Early finish 2pm) 

 

Follow us on Facebook Page via the link below: 

Clyst Vale Community College | Facebook  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


Year 10 Mixed Indoor Cricket Tournament 31/01/23 

A group of Year 10 students attended the mixed indoor cricket tournament for the first time at Exeter        

university. Playing schools across Exeter district. We played Okehampton and St Peters. 

Match 1- Okehampton 

In the first match against Okehampton, our Captain, Liv, won the toss, and as a team we decided to field first. 

A great bowl by Liv lead to Tom catching the opponent out, closely followed by Lenny bowling a wicket in the 

next over. Good fielding from the rest of the team including Ben, Dan playing a successful wicket keeper and 

a great barrier from Charlie stopping Okehampton from hitting the nets and scoring. There was Good team 

work from Ollie and Lenny, allowing them to stump their player out. Two great catches from Lenny, one off 

the net. Followed by Toms 2 consecutive wickets. This left Okehampton with a score of 54. 

Starting off strong with Archie and Tom opened the Batting, both close to retirement. (In Indoor cricket rules 

if the batter scores 15 they can retire and then return batting later ). Very good hits from Ollie and Lenny. 

Last to bat was Lenny and Ben with one ball left, we needed 4 to win. Lenny hit a strike and then our           

opponents miss-fielded which left us able to get the runs we needed, scoring 57 runs in total. An exciting  

finish and a win for our first game.  

 

Match 2- St Peters 

In the second match against St Peters. Liv won the toss again allowing us to field first. St Peters were very 

good at picking up easy runs, making it hard work for our fielders. A great bowl by Ollie and a well picked up 

ball to stump player out. An excellent performance by the other players, for example Bens catch and Charlie 

bowling two consecutive wickets. Brilliant teamwork from Ollie and wicket keeper, Dan. This led to them 

stumping out another opponent. Another excellent wicket bowled by Tom. Followed by Dan stumping       

another player out. This left St Peters with 97 runs, a tough task for us to beat. Excellent opening from Tom 

and Archie in the batting, Tom managing to retire. Followed by Ollie hitting a 6 which means it hits the back 

wall, and then he retired as the opposition didn’t manage to get him out in the 15 balls. Unfortunately it   

wasn’t enough to win but a brilliant performance and team spirit was shown. 

The team were: Dan Ollie Ben Lenny Archie Charlie Tom Tegan Liv Bethan 

Match report was written by Liv Tegan and Beth.  

 

A great day out and a pleasure to take such a 

great bunch of students to Exeter University 

for the first of many I hope Indoor Cricket         

Tournaments.  

 

Mrs Broomfield  

PE Teacher 

 













 
Attendance, Absence and 

Requests for Absence 
 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 

subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 
simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 

reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 
 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 
for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 
Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 
 

Medical Appointments 
We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 
appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman (Attendance Officer) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  



COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  


